
 

   
 

          

 

To: Gino Betts, OPA Director  

CC: Kirsten Arrowood, OPA Investigations Supervisor  

From: Mary Prang, OIG Public Safety and Investigations Specialist 

Date: 12/21/2022 

Re:  OIG EXP INV Certification for Case Number: 2022OPA-0402 

 
OIG EXP INV Certification Memo  

OIG has reviewed the EXP INV for case number 2022OPA-0402. The investigation is certified as 
thorough, timely, and objective.   

However, during the course of the investigative review, OIG identified a bias allegation was not 
appropriately reported up the chain nor investigated. A secondary investigation should be opened to 
fully investigate the lack of reporting potential bias and follow-up bias screening.   

 

Respectfully,  

 

_________________________ 

Mary Prang, OIG Public Safety and Investigations Specialist  
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